RALPH M. TERRAZAS FIRE CHIEF

January 4, 2017

BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS FILE NO. 17-001

TO:

Board of Fire Commissioners

FROM: WWRalph M. Terrazas, Fire Chief

SUBJECT: LAFD PROJECT STATUS REPORT

FINAL ACTION: —— Approved —— Denied	Approved w/CorrectionsReceived & Filed	Withdrawn Other

SUMMARY

Attached for the Board of Fire Commissioners review is the LAFD project status report dated January 4, 2017 from the Planning Section. This report was prepared for the Fire Commission Meeting on January 17, 2017.

RECOMMENDATION

That the Board:

Receive and file.

Board report prepared by David Perez, Battalion Chief, Planning Section.

Attachment

LAFD Project Status Report BFC 17-001 January 17, 2017

Topic of Information Requested	LAFD Primary Contact	Assisting Staff	Date Requested	Requested By	Fire Commission Report Date	Written or Verbal	Update
Re-deployment of Resources	Joe Castro	Al Poirier	09/06/16	Andrew Glazier	TBD	Твр	A report back was requested to provide information as to how the Department determines how restored resources are deployed and how this process relates to the Standards of Cover.
Days Lost Comparison	Jaime Moore	Drew Steinberg	09/06/16	Andrew Glazier	TBD	Written	A comparison on 'days lost' with other non fire suppression Bureaus/Units was requested to be provided by FireStat Section.
Motion to Implement a Fee for Non-ALS Responses to skilled Nursing Facilities	Trevor Richmond	Marc Eckstein	05/17/16	Andrew Glazier	TBD	Written	A follow-up report was requested to be submitted parallel to the report that is being prepared for Council relative to the Motion on the feasibility of implementing a fee for non-Advanced Life Support responses to skilled nursing facilities, convalescent homes, etc. The report should include information on what can be done internally to establish regulations in regard to these types of facilities. Additionally, detail on the data (i.e. # of times the Dept. responds to these types of incidents) should be included.
Physio-Control, Inc. Contract	Marc Eckstein	Bill Jones	09/06/16	Jimmie Woods- Gray	TBD	Written	The Board approved the report with the recommendation that the term of the Agreement be reduced to 18 months. In addition, follow-up was requested to determine which software upgrades have not been provided by the vendor. The Board also requested a work plan and periodic reviews to monitor performance.
EMS Status Report	Marc Eckstein Cory Rose	Cory Rose	12/20/16	Andrew Glazier	TBD	Verbal	Commissioner Glazier requested a comprehensive report on current state of the Department's Emergency Medical Services. The Commissioner wants to determine whether EMS is adequately staffed or over tasked
Performance Evaluations	TBD		12/20/16	Andrew Glazier	TBD	Written	Commissioner Glazier would like to know what the process is or the consequences when a member is performing below standards.
Diversity Report	Richard Rideout	Percy Jones	12/20/16	Delia Ibarra	TBD	Written	Commissioner Ibarra requested a report that reflects the diversity numbers with respect to the recruit classes. It was suggested to use data from the time the recruits entered the DT through the end of probation.